Washburn Memorial Library
Board of Trustees
April 2, 2018

Those present: Gary Cole, Londa Brown, Christina Maynard, Heidi Silver, Laurie Blackstone
and Rita Kingsbury

Secretary's Report: A typed copy was handed out to everyone. After it was read Rita moved to
accept the report as presented. Gary seconded.

New business: Dave Heald is coming to check the wall that is damp in the new room. The
online card catalog needs to be updated. Londa will help. Barbara Porter was delighted when
asked about naming the new room after her. We will hold a spring gathering to honor Barbara.
We need to make the library more visible to the community. The town council approved no
more fines. We will continue to charge late fees for DVDs and VHS. Gary moved to eliminate
the sentences about the book fines from the by-laws, but leave the fines for DVDs and VHS.
Rita seconded. Motion carried. Laurie will make the change in the by-laws.

Financial Report: We are over budget on the supplies category due to a double order of color
ink cartridges. The furnace was worked on also.

Librarian's Report: There is no answer from the fire marshal's office as of yet. Gene Brown is
re-shelving the books. The numbers are down. Londa handed out a rough draft of an article
for the Star Herald about the spring gathering. We approved the finished draft. We also
approved the purchase of a plaque to hang in the Barbara Porter room honoring Barbara. We
also decided to have a memory book at the gathering so people can write messages to
Barbara. We will send personal invitations to family members. Londa has a brochure to hand
out at the gathering. Cecil Walton is printing business cards.

The next meeting will be May 3™ at 5:00.
Christina moved to adjourn at 6:00. Heidi seconded. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Laurie Blackstone ,
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WASHBURN MEMORIAL LIBRARY MEMORIALS 2018

In memory of Gwendolyn M. Churchill McBurnie a gift to the memorial fund from Jeff and Kim
McBurnie.

In memory of Calvin O'Clair the circulation scanner from Jackie O'Clair.

In memory of Eric Thibodeau Harry Swotter: A Harry Potter Quiz Book by Rich Jepson, The_
Sorcerer's Companion: A Guide to the Magical World of Harry Potter by Allan Zola Kronzek, The
Unofficial Harry Potter Cookbook: From Caldron Cakes to Knickerbocker Glor by Dinah Bucholz,

The Unofficial Harry Potter Insults Handbook: 101 Combacks For The Wicked Wizards and Witches In

Your Life by Birdy Jones given by Aunt Jackie O'Clair.

In memory of Alton Bragg The Notorious Benedict Arnold by Steve Sheinkin given by the Dumont
Family, Paul, Diane, Damian and Isaiah.

In memory of Neal Flewelling a gift to the memorial fund from the Board of Trustees of Washburn
Memorial Library.

In memory of Lila Martin Winter at the Door by Sarah Graves given by Harold Marr.
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Circulation Statistics By Item Report Class : 03/01/2018 to 03/31/2018
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Circulation Statistics By Patron Report Class : 03/01/2018 to 03/31/2018

Patron Report Class Check(::
Non-Resident Adult 38
Non-Resident Juvenile 0
Resident Adult 89
Resident Juvenile 21
Staff
Teacher ' 1

Total : 151
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QBﬁi%);,gl;ring is finally making its way to the County and Washburn Memorial
Library Board Members are feeling the need to celebrate. We feel that we
have a great deal to offer our community and we would like to have a
Spring Gathering on April 26th from 4:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. for the town.

nMay 7 Q\(\w\)
Please stop by and take a look at our beautiful meeting room downstairs
that was built with grant money. We have decided to dedicate this room in
honor of Barbara Porter, a much beloved librarian who served for fcom 143 -2000
years at our library. This dedication will take place downstairs at 4:15. ¢:30
While you are in the library, you will have a chance to meet with Barbara
and also with library board members to find out what our library provides
to the community. Find out about the Cloud Library which allows you to
download ebooks and audiobooks. Ask about MARVEL, the statewide
virtual reference library available to all. While you are visiting, help
yourself to refreshments which will be downstairs and sign up to win a
bundle of books. Please note that there is access both in the back of the
library which will enter into the downstairs meeting room and also
upstairs into the main library.

The library will be undergoing a facelift as soon as the snow is gone,
thanks to another grant. We will be getting a new ramp which will be ADA
compliant and a beautiful new set of concrete steps and a sidewalk.

You can continue to keep up with changes and events by going to our
brand new website at hitps:/www.washburnlibrarv.com/

At this site, you will be able to search the card catalog to see what books
are available. You will also discover our newest decision which is to
eliminate all fines on books. In the past, we have accepted food donations
for fines and we will continue to keep this box available to provide
donations to a food pantry.




Washburn National Honor Society Chapter: Statement of Purpose Regarding the
Washburn Memorial Library

I, Julia Dahlgren, Vice President and representative of the Washburn National Honor
Society, am here this evening to discuss the issue of closing the Washburn town library. Our
community rests upon the fragile structures of historical monuments and the atmosphere that we,
as Washburn resicients, have provided to our little town. By continuously reprimanding vital
elements of Washburn, we are not only stripping away th;a essence of “small town living” but we
are also losing parts of ourselves: our bank has faltered, our schools are struggling, our recreation
department is obscured. We are causing our beloved home harm, and we have lost ourselves
along with it. We can no longer pick up milk from the store and then head next door to deposit a
check. Now we must travel back and forth between either Caribou or Presque Isle to do what we
once could have done. Not only that, but we have lost many people that brought heart into our
community. I believe that I speak for a majority of the town when I say this; “We are causing the
downfall of our home. We are the only ones who can stop it and bring back what we have lost.”
The library is just one of the few necessities left standing. The Washburn NHS chapter has been
working hard on a website to display all the lovely features of the library and all the new features
that we wish to add. We are fighting to make more activities available in the town, but we need
everyone to understand how important saving our library really is. Washburn has slowly begun
to diminish because of our ignorance to notice the essential elements in town. We are proud
Washburn residents. We need to stay proud of our little town and help it to succeed instead of
tearing it down. For all these reasons and countless more, the Washburn National Honor Society

believes that the town library should stay.



